
Tel: (03) 5883 1344  Fax: (03) 5883 2396  Email: finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  www.finley-h.schools.nsw.edu.au Page 1 

 

 

 

 

 

24th August 2017  
Principal’s Report  

NAPLAN Results 

2017 NAPLAN results are in and were mailed out to parents last week. 

Across both Year Seven and Year Nine, many students achieved positive 
growth in their literacy and numeracy skills.  If you would like to discuss your 
child’s results with a teacher, or you have any concerns or queries about the 
results, please contact me at the school to discuss these. 

NAPLAN Readiness Tests 

As part of the transition to move NAPLAN from a paper based test to an 
online test, a schools readiness test will take place at Finley High School next 
week. 

Students in Year Seven and Year Nine will complete online assessments in 
order to test the NAPLAN online platform.  The results of these assessments 
will not be returned to the school for analysis.  It is merely an opportunity for 
the students to practice the online format which will come into place in 2018 
and ensure the technology will work. 

Mrs Close, Ms Coates, Miss Scott and Mr Dolan will supervise the online 
assessments on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday of next week. 

If you do not wish your child to participate in this trial, please contact Ms 
Coates at the school. 

Each student will do two assessments. The first will be a writing assessment 
and the second will be an omnibus test – assessing reading, comprehension 
and numeracy.  Each test will take 1 hour. 

Students will complete a survey question at the start and end of each 
assessment and will have the opportunity to change or review their answers 
before submitting. 

Students are asked to bring a pair of earphones or ear plugs every day next 
week as some parts of the assessment may have audio components. 

Please feel free to contact Ms Coates or Mrs Nicole Close if you have any 
questions. 

School Plan – 2018-2020 

I have organised to travel to each town during Weeks Eight and Nine of this 
term to speak with current and future parents about the future direction of 
the school for the next three years.  I will be seeking feedback on strengths 
and weaknesses of our school and also what vision parents have for the 
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KEY DATES 
 

August 

28 – 30 Boys mentoring camp 

30 Breakfast Club 

 Homework Centre at Finley 

High School Library 

 

September 

5 Formal Assembly, 10:06am 

in the school hall. 

6 Breakfast Club 

 Homework Centre at Finley 

High School Library, 

Jerilderie St Joseph’s and 

Barooga Public School 

8 Defence Force recruitment 

presentation 1pm in the 

MPR. Years 10-12. 

 

11 – 15 Year Eleven half year Exams 

18 – 22 Year Eleven VET  

Workplacement 

21 Year Twelve Formal 

Assembly and Graduation 

Dinner  

22 Last day of Term Three 

 

October  

9 First day of Term Four 

10 - 12 CSU Future Moves visit 

11 Breakfast Club 

18 Breakfast Club 

25 Breakfast Club 

 

November 

1 Breakfast Club  
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school in the next three years.  This will form the basis of planning for the next three years.  If any parent would like to 
be a part of the planning team, I would welcome them aboard.  Planning is likely to take place in Term Four. 

The visits will take place as follows: 

Finley High School MPR   Wednesday 6th September  4.30 – 5.30 pm 
Jerilderie Public School library  Tuesday 12th September  4.30 – 5.30pm 
Berrigan Public School TBC  Wednesday 13th September  4.30 – 5.30 pm 
Tocumwal Public School  TBC  Thursday 14th September  4.30 – 5.30 pm 

I would encourage all Finley High School parents and parents of students in Years Four, Five and Six of all of our feeder 
schools to attend one of these meetings to have a voice in the future direction of the school. 

Finley High School parents unable to attend meetings in their local towns will be asked to complete a survey at the 
formal assembly in Week Eight. 

Swan Shield 

Congratulations to the Finley High School Swan Shield team who travelled to Sydney to compete in the preliminary state 
finals of the Swan Shield.  The team convincingly defeated Kingscliff High School in the quarter final before beating 
Albury High school in a closely fought battle in the Semi-final. 

Our boys will now travel to Albury on 19th September to face Billabong High School to determine the champion AFL team 
in the state-wide Swan Shield competition.  We wish them every success. 

Year Twelve 

Year Twelve have completed their final assessment tasks this week, by sitting for their trial HSC examinations.  For most 
of them, it was the first time they have had three hour examinations.  It was great to hear that they were generally well 
prepared and committed to achieving their best.  I encourage them to continue revising and practicing past papers in 
order to be thoroughly prepared for their HSC exams which commence in October. 

The last day for Year Twelve is Thursday 21st September when they will have their farewell assembly and their formal 
function at the RS Club. 

Grit 

I commend this link to you. 

It is a Ted Talk on the importance of Grit – the power to not give up when the going gets tough. It is an important 
message for us all. 

https://www.ted.com/talks/angela_lee_duckworth_grit_the_power_of_passion_and_perseverance 

Mrs Helen McRae 

Principal 

Annual Public Speaking Evening  

This will be held in the Finley High School library on Wednesday 13th September.  Any student from each year group is 
welcome to participate.  Speeches can be from 3-5 minutes duration.  Seniors who have prepared longer ones may still 
present them.  Those who have participated in Lions Youth of the Year can use those speeches.  Any speech that has 
been used for school, or any competition, can be used on the night.  I’m sorry that it’s the week of Year Eleven exams.  If 
any Year Eleven student wants to participate, I can make sure you go first so that you can leave early, if you wish to do 
so. 

All parents are welcome to attend, not just those whose children are delivering a speech.  Supper will be provided.  

Veronica McNaught 
English Head Teacher 
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Market Day 11th August 2017 

On Friday 11th August, Year Twelve Business Studies and Years Nine and Ten Commerce participated in Market Day. The 
students involved in these subjects held stalls at lunchtime for the student body to buy their products. Students mainly 
sold food items ranging from hot foods to sweet treats. Other students provided a competition for people to enter to 
win prizes. Some students made or purchased products to sell on the day. 

Students had limited funds to start their business and learnt about the different aspects on starting up a business in 
preparing for the day.  

All students were successful in breaking even and different groups varied in their profitability. All students and staff were 
given a token to vote for their favourite stall holder on the 
day. 

Different products included:  

 Sausages and spiders 

 Cupcakes, cake pops and other sweet treats 

 Dim sims 

 Soft drinks and a head massaging device 

 Cookies 

 Guess the lolly jar competition and Giant handball 
game 

 Wedges  

 Lollies and chocolates 

 Donuts 

 Homework completion and target hitting 
competition  

 Key rings 

 Pancake parlour 

Winners: 

Most profitable stall holder went to the sausages and 
spiders which were prepared by Courtney Sexton, Julia 
Barlow and Jade O’Bryan. 

People’s Choice Award went to the Dim Sims which was 
prepared by Sophie Lostroh, Jessica Knight and Kate 
Sutherland. 

Thanks to everyone for supporting the day and to the 
students involved for making the day the success that it 
was. 

Miss Scott 
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Careers Report 

It has been a busy time in the Careers Department of late. 

Thank you to all the families who came along to the Tertiary Information Evening.  We hope that it created some 

discussions and provided some food for thought.  Please feel free to follow up on anything with the Careers Staff.  

Following this week of exams Year Twelve students should be really knuckling down on their applications.  Please note 

some things are already closing this week and next such as UOW Early Entry and LaTrobe ASPIRE Early Entry.  Be sure you 

don’t miss deadlines. 

Year Nine students have been busy applying real world experiences to their 

careers lessons through their participation in the Real Game.  Students 

have set themselves up in life, taken a job and met their neighbours in a 

street party.  As we move into analysing our budgets some students will 

start to appreciate how sometimes what we want and what we can have 

can be poles apart.  They have also discovered that all jobs have pros and 

cons and being happy with your career is about doing something we love 

and finding a balance between income and lifestyle that allows us to enjoy 

our life. Please ask your Year Nine students about what they are doing as 

part of the Real Game. 

Pictured right: Year Nine students Connor Smith, Niamh Mason, Nicholas 

Lunn and Kayla Smith participating in the real game. 

We have the Defence Force coming to visit on Friday 8th of September and 

we encourage you to discuss this with your students if they are interested 

in joining the Defence Forces, and encourage them to go along.  

Late last term we had a visit from Hutcheon and Pearce to discuss their 

apprenticeship program. We hope interested students have followed up 

on this visit. We also had Engage University do a workshop with 

interested students on Allied Health fields. Students measured heart 

rates and blood pressures, listened to bowel sounds, made plaster 

splints for their fingers and used ultra violet lighting to look at hygiene 

through hand washing. Students applied a cream with a dye in it to 

represent bacteria which glowed under the UV lights. They washed their 

hands to remove the cream / bacteria and then used the lights to see 

how clean their hands were. There were some truly horrified faces at 

the parts they missed around their wrists, rings and in the finger joints 

and webbings.  

 

                                              Above: Mikayla Condon having her blood   

                                              pressure and pulse rate checked by Hannah  

                                              Heaney 

 

Left: Molly McGrath measuring Georgia Lunn’s blood pressure 

 

mailto:finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Tel: (03) 5883 1344  Fax: (03) 5883 2396  Email: finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  www.finley-h.schools.nsw.edu.au Page 8 

Ag Plot 

On Monday 28th August students will spend the day at the ag plot preparing their cattle for the Finley Show and 
Melbourne Royal Show.  The cattle will be clipped by our good friend David Bolton. David is highly respected within the 
industry and has assisted us in many ways over a very long period of time. The students will be washing, grooming and 
parading the animals throughout the course of the day.  
 
We would like to invite our many valued and loyal supporters and members of the public to come and see how this 
year’s preparations are progressing, also see how our Shorthorns, crossbred cattle and Poll Dorsets are coming along.  
The farm will be open from 10am to 2.30pm.  Light refreshments will be available. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: This cute little crossbred heifer by Inra 95 Spike (a composite bull) and out of Tippy (Limousin X Shorthorn) is 
destined for the Melbourne Royal Beef Carcase competition in 2018.  At the moment she is gaining weight at an average 
of 1.66kg/day.  Thanks to Agri-Gene for donating semen to our program. 

Robyn O’Leary 
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Connect Program 

The Connect Program is a peer support initiative designed to foster relationships between mainstream and supported 
students.  Throughout the year a range of exciting, structured activities are organised to support social and interpersonal 
skills while establishing positive peer connections which are beneficial to all students involved and the wider school 
community.   

This week Chloe from Yallambee ran a scavenger hunt.  Students worked together in groups to collect a list of items 
including; something colourful, a chewed leaf, a pinecone and something you think is a treasure – while trying to be the 
first team to return.  It was a great way for students to practice team work and wonderful to see everyone enjoy the 
activity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Kenielle Chellew, Kiarni Jones, Niamh 
Mason, Sophie Roe and Tyson Morris with the 
items they collected on the scavenger hunt. 

 

Right: Lily Kernaghan, Sarah Haynes, Sarah Orro 
and Michelle Jenkins on the scavenger hunt. 
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Finley High School Waterwheel 

With the schools Media Hub Team currently working on our annual school magazine, the Waterwheel, we are aware a 
large number of students have NOT returned their Media Consent Form giving consent/withdrawal of consent in regards 
to media permission.  

We have recently sent emails to many families, published reminders and resent notes home. We are unable to publish 
any student photos, including official school photos, or their names without the consent from a parent or guardian.  

When putting together the Waterwheel, utilising social media and publishing newsletters, it is important we are aware 
of any media consent given or withheld. This ensures that we appropriately celebrate the great things happening at our 
school whilst keeping our students safe. 

If you have not yet notified the school as to whether your child/children have consent, or not, for 2017, please do so as 
soon as possible. At any time if circumstances change and you wish to withdraw or change your consent we ask you to 
please notify the school.  

Many Thanks, 

The Media Hub Team.  

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Canteen Contact and Number 

Mrs Kaylene Dawe 5883 1105 

….LADIES, please note 10am start…. 

August  

25 K Litchfield, K Arnold 

28 M Kleinschmidt 

29 Suzanne Robertson 

30 T Doohan 

31 C Pitt, L Knight 

September 

1 T Jones, J Crowhurst 

4 T Roe, D Jewell 

5 C Alexander 

6 K Steel 

7 J Clark 

8 C Lawton 

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finley High School  

P&C Meeting 
 

 

Wednesday 13th September 2017 

7pm in the staff common room  

(School Admin. Building).   

The P&C meet the second 

Wednesday of the month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com  

mailto:finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:fhspandcassociation@gmail.com


Tel: (03) 5883 1344  Fax: (03) 5883 2396  Email: finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  www.finley-h.schools.nsw.edu.au Page 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Tel: (03) 5883 1344  Fax: (03) 5883 2396  Email: finley-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  www.finley-h.schools.nsw.edu.au Page 12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finley High School P&C  
Finley Bowling Club Raffle 

 
 

Friday 15th September from 6pm 
at the Finley Bowling Club 

 

 

The P&C, on behalf of Finley High School, has its annual community 
fundraiser at the Finley Bowling Club on Friday, 15th of September.    

We are asking if you would please donate items  
suitable for use as prizes for the raffle.  

Please leave any items you wish to donate at the front office.  
 

It would be great to see as many families as possible come along on the night 
and have a bit fun with the raffle and enjoy a meal at the Finley Bowling Club. 
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